CREDIT UNION NEWS

How does a Credit Union encourage thrift?

A. By having its members save regularly even in small amounts, as payment on shares of the Credit Union. It is hoped that by the time a member has paid for a share, the habit of thrift will have become rooted and he will continue saving.

What is a share?

A share is usually set at \$5.00. However, there are no certificates issued by a Credit Union, the \$5.00 shares being units of savings upon which the dividends are payable.

Q. How are dividends computed?

Each \$5.00 share or unit in the Credit Union at the end of the fiscal year is entitled to dividends on a pro rata basis for each full month it has been on deposit during the year.

The next regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on Tuesday, april 8th at 5:00 p.m. in the Mill Conference Room. A full attendance is urgently requested.

0-0-0

COMMUNITY CHURCH NEWS

Weekend Treat (cont. from page 2) to see how this town, which parallels our own in so many ways, has grown and expanded in the past few years.

With the advent of spring in the air, many of you will be getting out the rod and reel, painting the boat, retelling the stories of the big ones that got away and generally getting ready for another great season of fishing. Well, for all you enthusiasts of the lake and stream we have a film feature you'll not want to miss. General Motors of Canada has kindly loaned us their new film entitled "Fishing Across Canada" - thirtyfive thrill-packed minutes of angling at its very best everywhere in the country.

Whether you've ever caught a 20 pounder out at the Slate Islands or gone all day without a nibble at the Steele River, you'll watch this picture with envy and see that all the big ones don't get away. Get front seats for a worm's-eye view of this ancient art of

fishing.

For your musical entertainment we'll be having another of the poplar sing-songs and a Barber Shop Quartet will delight us with some of that popular good-close harmony.

To bring the evening to a close a tasty lunch will be served by the committee.

If you haven't been out to any of our Fireside Hours as yet why not make this your first. New faces are coming out each time (cont. on next column)

WEEKEND TREAT (continued from col. 1) and we'd like to see yours too. Our programs are strictly non-denominational and everyone is invited. We'll be looking forward to seeing you this Sunday evening at 8:10 * in the Community Church basement. Bring the whole family. 0-0-0

LIBRARY NEWS

Hours

Monday & Wednesday - 2:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Tuesday & Thursday - 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Hours for Children

monaay & 3dnesday - 4:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Tuesday & Thursday - 7:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

New Books for Adults

"Through Lands of the Bible" by H. V. Morton. This book describes a journey from the Euphrates to the Nile and from the Nile to the Tiber, by a traveller interested in the early history of the Christian Faith. "The End of the Affair" by Graham Greene. This is a love story. Tchekov once said that a writer could best express moonlight by showing its reflection in a broken bottle at a rivor's edge. So Mr. Greene has tried to express a sense of love obliquely through a character who believes that he feels only hate.

"The Backward Bride" by Aubrey Menen. In this high-spirited new novel, the author takes a slap at the fads, foibles and follies of our day.

Thank you Miss Colyne Leroux for your donation of books to the Children's Library. Lny further denations of books for the children would be greatly appreciated.

0-0-0

CUB & SCOUT NEWS

The Boy Scout Group Committee would like to draw the attention of all Cubs' and Scouts' fathers to the fact that the 3rd Innual Father and Son Banquet will be held on Saturday, April 26th, from 6:00 till 8:30 p.m. in the Basement Hall of the Community Church. Tickets have been issued to the fathers and payment may be made to Don Boudreau, Herman Roberts or Gord Rowlandson. Please notify any of the leaders of the Cubs or Scouts or any member of the group committee, prior to April 10th, of your intentions to attend.

Inother item of interest is the fact that the dates for Summer Camp at Whitesands Lake have been set as follows: Scouts - July 6th to 13th and Cubs - July 13th to 17th,

0-0-0